CASTLE CANOE CLUB AGM MEETING SUNDAY 25 MARCH 2012 
Present: Jasna Kostic, Heather Lambie, Adam Day, Theresa Webb, Laurence Budge, Hamed Haddadi, Barry Fitzgerald, Gill Dibben, Simon Bingle, Jamil Bashir, Jonathan Spalton, Neil White, Michele de Broglio, Katie Low, Andy Perkins, Karina Townsend, Sam Saunders, Philip Seely, Claire Houvet, Lisa Curry, Nina Bury, Barbara McFarlane 
Apologies:Nicola Knowles, Shane Cashin, Pete Emery, Ian Tokelove, Christine Dove, Paul Watham, Sean Clarke
	1.0

	 Minutes of AGM 2011
Agreed
	

	2.0

	Report From outgoing committee
Thanks

Nina thanked all those who had contributed to the club in the past year: All the Committee, All members who have contributed, helping with capsize & spraydeck tests, duty etc. Thanks particularly to Paul Towell who is coaching ‘intro to kayaking skills’, Jon Wood who is coaching people who want to do 2* assessment in April, Ian Tokelove for his work on new website and managing the Web site, Thanks also to help and encouragement from Terry Kinsella and his team, John Rowlinson, Sam Saunders at GLL. T
Chair Report

Nina reported on highlights of the year, the launch of the new website, 3 newsletters, thanks to Nicola’s hard work as Newsletter editor. Thriving Polo including tournaments thanks to Charlie and Hamed
Nina reported on training in club over past year: Intro to White water, Capsize and Spraydeck training, Paul Towell’s ‘Intro to Kayak skills’ as part of his Level 2 training, Open Boat skills sessions, FSRT 9 members did, 3 members trained as Level 1 coaches Nina, Phil and Neil and plan to offer kayaking skills sessions this year. 

Nina outlined future possible  directions this year, Focus on training and building skills of members in the club, aim to run more trips with trips timetabled in for the year (Committee open to all suggestions from trips and offer support in organising)
The joint Open day in August with North London Sailing Association was a success,  Another is planned this year in June

Membership Report

157 members, transition to new system has on whole been smooth only a couple of glitches
Safety Officer and Duty

Gone well, Phil thanked for his excellent management of duty rota
Polo

Hamed reported all well, He had a suggestion to make that the new committee look into a temporary day membership of say £5 for people coming not necessarily for the first time, see AOB.

	

	3.0

	Accounts
In Treasurer’s absence 

During meeting, unable to give full breakdown of year’s accounts – members informed that overall picture was of financial year finishing with roughly same account balance as at start of financial year year.  Breakdown below added from notes provided by Treasurer, for members’ information on circulation of minutes.

Balance at March 2011
    £1,340

Incoming

Membership Fees

   £6,500

Outgoing

GLL (Rent)


   £3,800

Pool



      £650

BCU Membership

      £365

Social



      £200

Website


      £300

Paddle Clinics & Trips
      £550

Equipment 


      £285

Balance bank March 2012
   £1,340

Note equipment, 2 Happy feet, air bags, 2 inflatable roof racks, sea kayak towline & thowline


	

	4.0 
	Trips and Training Report

Trips

We have run a number of successful trips , 
2 Symonds Yat Trips, Surf Trip with British Surf team, Brighton trip to paddle on the estuary, Mile End Mill Llangollan, Dart Trip in January and 4 trips to the Legacy, 2 Urban paddles with Leeside
Trips planned: Symonds Yat , 23/24 June

Training

Training currently planned:

2* Assessment for those whose skills are up to it, April 22
Paul Towell ongoing ‘Into to Kayak skills’ which is to be followed by a 12 week course for people to ‘develop 2 * skills’ ..A 2* Assessment will be organised in July for people on the course. A further FSRT course will be run too. 

We are aiming to get an ‘Intro To White Water’ course off the ground in May at similar rates to last year, 

A Level 1 course is planned to develop those who have achieved 2 star in July along with other members
	

	5.0
	GLL Report
See Terry report


	

	6.
	Election of New Committee

Chair Nina
Treasurer Shane
Secretary Pete
Membership Secretary Barbara
Health and Safety and Duty Officer Phil
Social Claire and Yasna
Polo Charlie
Newsletter Editor Jamil
	

	7. 
	Setting of Fees

Agreed to set fees of £50 per year £5 up on last year to reflect GLL price increase. Michele de Brogilo volunteered to assist funding applications, she has experience in that field , her help was gratefully accepted by Nina on behalf of the new committee. The club have been deluged with possible sources of funding and not had time to look at. They will definitely pursue funding for the Go. Paddling Funds for the Open day
	

	8.
	AOB

Hamed’s suggestion to charge for temporary membership to be looked into. Jamil suggested that free session should bea nominal charge.of £2.00. Committee to discuss with Terry and look into
	

	9.
	Video 

At the close of the meeting we watched a video about Labunham Boat Club’s trip to Nepal with a group of young people. 
	


